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COMMITTEE MEETING 02.07.20	16.00

	
Due to Coronavirus Pandemic this meeting was conducted via ZOOM

Present: Sandra Baker (SB); Steve Butler (SBt); Caroline Crump (CC); Rosie Faulkner (RF); Richard Hickman  (RH); Lesley McIntyre (LMc); Andy Munro (AM); Jo Shurmer (JS).

Apologies: Penny Bienz (PB).

Correspondence: The resignation of Eric Huff our long standing Treasurer and Committee member was acknowledged. It was agreed to mark his loyal service in an appropriate way. SB had agreed to carry out Treasurer’s duties.
Under the same heading Committee was pleased to hear that AM had agreed to become a full member and would contact Ben Heiron (BH) to gauge his interest.

Matters Arising:   
· Visitor Parking: RH indicated that Carding Mill Valley would be opened up after July 4th and a residents’ meeting would be passing on its concerns to NT. No concrete developments had so far come from the recent convened meeting and the overflow park would be an informal arrangement. Cones had been extended to residential areas of Church Stretton. A discussion covered visitor behaviour, anti-litter measures and also ideas for reducing visitor congestion in Batch Valley. JS had been told no signage likely in Batch Valley by NT. No meeting with Highways had happened and SB would look through notes and sort out relevant comments, suggestions and thoughts. The recent potentially dangerous diversions from the village onto A49 was discussed CC to raise with Bob Welch.
· Yew Tree 19/05424/LBC: RF & AM had sent correspondence to Planning Authority which appeared to have triggered action. Requests from third parties to see confidential 
                          Planning correspondence would not be possible.
· Stephen’s Site: AM & SBt had sent correspondence to Planning re re-siting and lack of Ecological report. A long discussion centred around the position of CSTC Planning Committee and its position on the re-siting. A letter to be set to CSTC requesting clarification. Councillor David Evans to be informed of our feelings.
· Benches: AM to contact BH with regard to fixing benches etc. 

AOB:  Asbestos: The dumping of asbestos in a field had been reported to Environment Agency and an 
                              official had visited the site this morning. The landowner appeared to be active since 
                              then. HMRC may become involved. SBt to monitor developments.
           Planning:   AM informed the meeting that the Local Plan would be published end of July.

The meeting closed at  17:20
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The date of the next meeting is to be confirmed.
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